
KVAS                                                                                                                                         Hansford 
Minutes                                                                                                                                          Center                   
10/14/11                                                                                                                                         7:30 
 
Members Present: 
      
Melissa Thorner,                                         mtnlady55@aol.com 
Cat Pleska,                                                 catpleska@aol.com 
Brent Ogle,                                                 brogle@aol.com 
Glen & Janie Taylor,                                    G.Taylor1955@hotmail.com 
Carol Hilleary,                                              hillearybe@yahoo.com 
Dan Pleska,                                                 wuddan@comcast.net 
Robert Dean,                                               a50crosleytrk@aol.com 
Johnny & Shari Matheny,                             starfish25168@aol.com 
Bonnie Dean 
Judy Waugh 
Christopher Mace 
Michael Riggs,                                              mriggs7514@aol.com 
Janet Willson,                                               janetwillson@mac.com  
Chuck Spann                                                chuckspann@gmail.com  
Rodney Waugh,                                            rwaughkvas1@netscape.net  
Ed Conners 
   
Refreshments: Janet Willson 
Program: Michael Riggs    
Night Sky: Brent Ogle 
Business:  
Blackwater Fall 
Cabin List:  The list was passed around for members to sign up to stay in a cabin. 
Raffle Tickets, money was collected for tickets already sold. 
Schedule was passed out for speakers. 
 
Chuck Spann announced that for the first time, his wife Ginny would be attending with him.  So he will not be staying in a 
cabin but has reserved a room in the lodge.   
 
There has been $400 worth of raffle tickets presold. 
Tickets are 8 to a page.  You can buy 5 for $20.00 or they are $5 a piece. 
We need to sell 125 tickets to break even. 
If anyone knows someone who wants to sign up for a cabin have them contact Chuck. 
2 speakers, in order to get them to speak, we had to give them a room in the cabins. 
5 speakers have backed out for various reasons. Indy was sent an e-mail a couple of weeks ago and he totally forgot. 
Curt Spivey cannot make it because his brother died. 
Rodney Waugh volunteered to run the movies for after supper in case of rain.  It was suggested to have the movies 
scheduled for those who do not want to observe. 
Meal times at the lodge are:  Breakfast 7-11     Lunch 11-4     Dinner 5-9 
We need to check with BWF about digital links. 
Other Business: 
Jon Saken, from Marshall University contacted the club. 
 
Brent Maynard will give a presentation for November’s meeting.  
 
Michael Riggs reported that the Transit of Venus will be at Sunset June 5th/6th  We can only see it between  21:00 to 
22:00 hours because of sunset. 
 
Sun’s magnetic Field has been active. 
 
Scientists have found a particle that travels faster than the speed of light. 
 
William Scott Blake has requested that the club announce his collection of 50 years of Space Exploration will be on exhibit 
at Nitro Library Nov 1-30.  Chuck Spann donated a piece of the mesh from the Green Bank Telescope for this exhibit.   
  
Submitted,  
Melissa Thorner 


